
VETO MESSAGE ON HB 1571-S

May 14, 2003

To the Honorable Speaker and Members,
The House of Representatives of the State of Washington

Ladies and Gentlemen:

I am returning herewith, without my approval as to section 1,
Substitute House Bill No. 1571 entitled:

"AN ACT Relating to enhancing necessary child support
payments;"

This bill enhances child support collections from inmates. I am
pleased to enact a law that will ease collections from incarcerated
persons. Parents in prison should not be relieved of their
obligation to support their children.

However, the intent section of this bill is overly broad and the
language is inappropriate for Revised Code of Washington (RCW),
Chapter 72, State Institutions. Amendments to alter the purpose
and uses of the child support collection system should be made to
the child support chapters, 26.23 RCW, 74.20 RCW, or 74.20A RCW.

For these reasons, I have vetoed section 1 of Substitute House Bill
No. 1571.

With the exception of section 1, Substitute House Bill No. 1571 is
approved.

Respectfully submitted,
Gary Locke
Governor


